Golden Feather Echoes

November 10, 1978

Issue #92

NOTICE TO OUR READERS

We will publish a paper next week, the November 17th issue.

We will not print another issue until December 1st. We are taking a week off for Thanksgiving. Your subscriptions will be revised accordingly.

Classified ads will also be given an extra week's space.

COMMUNITY MEETING LAST WEEK HAD SPARSE TURN-OUT

The Community Meeting held last Thursday evening was attended by a group of some sixteen residents.

The purpose of the meeting was to go over the remaining portion of the By-Laws and to note any changes. This was done with a minimal amount of changes in the remaining portion. Ratification, will hopefully, be done at the December meeting.

Frank Cuny, Recreation Advisory Committee Chairperson, gave a run-down on the status of the committee. He stated that the position of the committee at this point was 'inactive'. They are not able to function due to the conflict between the Recreation Districts and the Golden Feather School District.

Mr. Cuny stated that the committee would not be able to function again until negotiations between the three bodies were undertaken.

Money has been allocated by both Paradise and Feather River for this year for some development in our area. However, it was a small allocation and could possibly be off-set by Prop. 13 effects.

PETER PAUL MOLCHEN

"The aroma of freshly baked goodies would greet Gina, Vicki and Julie Grieco when they came home from school. Op-Op as they called their Grandfather would be there too. It was good! He listened to the exciting things that happened since they left home that morning. The girls' arrival was before Mother and Dau came from work. What a blessing to come home - not to an empty house. One day ast week, the afternoon nap became Op-Op's long sleep, but LOVE lingers on and on." - Written with love by his cousin, Julia Grieco.

Peter Paul Molchen resided with his daughters family, the Andre Greicos, in Orico, California for the past three years. His son, Russell Molchen, lives in Chico.

Services were held on November 7 in Chico, but the final resting place will be at Saint Barnabas Home in Pennsylvania.

BURGLARY AT CONCOW GRANGE HALL

Sometime between Sunday and Tuesday afternoon someone brake into the Grange Hall and took canned goods and other food stuff.

Entry was made through a window, and evidence inside the Hall showed that the thief even enjoyed some of the food there.

Butte County Sheriffs Deputies were called out to investigate.

In the past canned goods and miscellaneous items of food were left at the Hall. That policy will, no doubt, be changed in the future.

REMINDER FROM CONCOW SCHOOL

A reminder that Friday, November 10, is Veteran's Day and a legal holiday for schools in the Golden Feather Union School District.

Also, The Concow School Band and Choir will present an In-School Concert today, Thursday, November 9th, at 1:00. All parents and members of the community are cordially invited to attend.

***If you can't see the bright side, polish the dull side. ***
-From the Herbalist Almanac.

PARK HILL GROCERY

Cliff & Betty Olsen_

RECIPE OF THE WEEK

Nobby Apple Cake by Lucille Lamkin

- (1) Cream: 3 tbsp. butter 1 cup sugar 1 egg beaten
- (2) Sift together and add to above:

tsp. cinnamon
tsp. nutmeg
tsp. salt
tsp. soda
cup flour

(3) Stir in: 3 cups peeled - diced raw apples to cup walnuts

1 tsp. vanilla.

Bake in 8" x 8" x 2" greased pan at 350° for 40-45 minutes.

Serve hot or cold - if recipe is doubled bake for 1 hour.

WOMEN IN SUPPORT OF FIRE COMPANY By: Gertrude Strong

The weekly meeting of the women in support of the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Company was held Monday afternoon at the home of Ann Royal in Yankee Hill.

Projects to be sold at the December 9th dinner were worked on and details for the dinner were discussed.

The group will meet on November 13 at 1:00 P.M. at the Whitmoyer home on Yankee Hill Road.

Among the articles to be sold at the dinner are knitted and crocheted items, other hand made items, plants, jams and jelly and many more.

Phone 534-0130 or 533-3743 for information or for pick-up of items for sale.

CONCOW PARENTS CLUB

The next meeting of the Concow Parents Club has been changed from November 13 to November 20th, at 2 P.M. The meeting was changed because conferences will be held at Concow School during the week of November 13-17, and it will make it difficult for all parents to attend, and impossible for the teachers to attend.

It is important that all interested members and potential new-members attend, as well as the teachers so that the Parents Club can begin to formulate their goals for this school year.

-3-

FIRE STATION REPORT
Submitted by: Ray Hendricks, Chairman

To the folks travelling on Concow Road, the work progress on the fire station this week was already evident: nearly two-thirds of the roof shingles are on; the front wall penels are in place; and the big roll-up door has been installed. After last week's slow progress and with so many of the volunteers having to be out of town, the outlook for Work Day looked very gloomy. But the gloom was soon dispelled when many new volunteers appeared on the job, and soon the men paired off to the work calling for their particular skills and things then were rapidly being accomplished.

The men on the roof had a tough job. Ray Gaither, Mitch Mitchell. Bart Hollopeter and Carl Baldwin, among others, had to hang on to ladders, teeter on long scaffolds and even kneel out in thin air at the end of a rope on a "boatsun's" chair. The wall panel job too, called for some fancy ladder work and Bill Wobbe showed real agility along with his carpentry skill. The fellows taking on the job of installing the big door were beset with many problems and relative fragility. The door frames had to be modified and strengthened to accomodate the holding brackets - and most of the work had to be done from tall steep ladders. But we had men who knew what to do and went ahead and did it. We owe special thanks to Jim Laird, Jim Giles, Bob Seville and others too; and especially to Lief Steinberger for providing and operating the backhoe loader to lift the heavy door into place. It was a delicate operation involving heavy equipment but all these fellows knew what they were doing and they did it well.

Now a brief word about the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Company ham dinner on December 9, 1978 at the Concow Grange Hall.

As reported before the ladies of the community are really behind this effort 100% and exciting things are happening. Already raffle tickets for the hand crafted items are avilable at 50¢ each or 3 for \$1.00, or in books of 12 for \$4.00.

Many who are unable to support the fire company otherwise, are offering to purchase one or more books of raffle tickets as their contribution to this worthy cause. Everyone can find a way to help.

A financial report on the fire station will be disclosed at the November Board of Directors meeting and will be published in the next issue of the Golden Feather Echoes. It is encouraging to know, however, that all the materials for the fire station at this date, have been paid for or the funds are in the bank specifically earmarked for payment.

GALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Governing Board of Trustees meeting to be held tonight, Thursday, November 9th, at 8 P.M. at Concow School.

November 11, Concow Grange will host a Turkey Dinner at the Grange Hall on Big Bend Road. Dinner will be served from 6-7:30 P.M. This will be the last Grange dinner for the year.

November 14, Yankee Hill Ladies Club meeting at the home of Rose Hunt on Big Bend Road. Meeting begins at 1:30 P.M.

Concow Parents Club to meet on Monday, November 20th, at 2 P.M. at Concow School.

AGENDA OF GOLDEN FEATHER SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Items on the agenda will include the following: Reports to the Board on: removal of student from school bus, minimum days for conferences & proficiency standards committee, student problem in school, bus repairs.

Under unfinished business: Rules for parents for Parents Club sponsored teen dances at the school, and the final decision on the Watchman and his reduced duties. New business: Contractual agreement for classified employees.

The meeting begins at 8 P.M. and all interested persons are invited to attend.

PERSONAL NOTES FROM GFE

Congratulations to Kathy Clark, an Oroville High School Junior, on her candidacy for Homecoming Queen for Oroville High School. Kathy is the dauther of Mr. & Mrs. Howard Clark, and resides in Oroville. She is a former graduate of Concow School. Good luck Kathy!

Edom French returned to Anchorage, Alaska Monday evening, after a few days visit with the Gile Mayfield family on Big Bend Road.

Welcome: from the families at Point Dawn, to the newcomers - George Crader, Joseph Lee and Ken Odlin.

The Lime Saddle Community Services District was allotted some \$235,000, for formation of their water district to serve the people of the Messilla Valley area. It is reported that the subscribers will be charged in the neighborhood of \$10.00 per month for the service.

Logging operations continue in the Concow area, with Elam Logging Co., operating around Lake Concow, and Siller Brothers on a government tract at the upper end of Concow Valley.

SSC MEETING

Due to a lost memoranda this notice was not published in the previous two issues. We apologize to the Student Site Council of Concow School for this oversight.

The Student Site Council met on October 18, 1978. The master plan changes were noted and discussed. The evaluation of the program needs to be completed in December. A short summary and an oral report will be given to the Governing Board by a designated member.

The next SSC meeting will be on November 15th. Child care will be provided. Meetings are held at Concow School.

GOLDEN STATE MOBILE HOMEOWNERS WILL MEET THIS MONTH

The GSMOL will hold their regular meeting on Thursday, November 16th, at Concow Grange Hall on Big Bend Road.

This will be their Thanksgiving Turkey Dinner, with potluck salads, desserts, etc., brought by members. Dinner will be served at 6:30 P.M., with Bingo game to follow.

Members are asked to bring White Flephants for the Bingo game.

GLIMPSE INTO THE PAST

Items from the Northern Enterprise, Chico - April 27, 1872.

*Chester Robinson, the irrepressible, has returned from Susanville with a valuable horse, stolen from Geo. E. Williams last March (another having been stolen from O.D. Morse by the same gang) and with one of the "stock drivers" "Kanaka" John, in his company. The Williams horse, with a saddle, had been sold for \$20, and the Morse horse had perished in the snow. Kanaka John was taken before Judge Hallet who committed him for trial.

The Town of Chico, by Judge Hallet, fined John McCabe \$5 for being drunk and disorderly, and Thomas White \$10 for the same indulgence.*

Note: These items are reprinted exactly as they appeared in the paper at that time.

NOTICE TO ALL AREA RESIDENTS!

If you need assistance from the Butte County Sheriff's Department, you should call the Department and they will dispatch a deputy to your location. You will waste valuable time calling on area reisdents to attempt to contact the local resident deputy. If he is on patrol, he can only be reached by radio through the department.

Call 534-4321 FOR EMERGENCY CALLS ONLY. All others departments are listed under Sheriff-Coroner under the Butte County listing in the white pages of your telephone book.

If you need assistance, be sure to give the dispatcher clear and concise directions to your residence.

WEDDING OF THE YEAR!

Mark and Sabina will exchange Nuptial vows on Saturday afternoon in the cabin at the bottom of "beautiful" Lake Concow.

Carolyn says, "Ya'll come!", and bring your mud boots.

BROWN SUGAR TIPS

This was submitted a long, long time ago by Jay, and we apologize for being so "Untimely" with her material.

"Brown sugar has the tendency to harden unless precautions are taken. It is best stored in a mason jar or other well sealed glass or chinaware. The following are folk recipes to keep brown sugar from drying hard: Put is sliced apple, orange or grapefruit on top of sugar with skin side on bottom; put a slice of bread or a leaf of lettuce in the container; a wet piece of muslin kept in the container will keep sugar from hardening and soften it also. As brown sugar is easily made, storing it is really not necessary. Recipe: Blend 1 cup of granulated sugar with 4 tablespoons of unsulphured molasses."

NOTICE FROM GFE

A reminder about change in time for submitting material for publication.

All material left for pick-up with Jay Grieco should be in her hands by Tuesday afternoon at 3 P.M. All other material - either mailed or phoned in will remain the same - Wenesday noon.

If you have questions, please call one of the three telephone numbers listed at the end of the paper.

***If particular care and attention are not paid to the ladies, we are determined to forment a rebellion and will not hold ourselves bound to obey any laws in which we have no voice or representation. - Mrs. John Adams - 1776.

PARTIAL RESULTS OF PRECINCT 110

Here is a partial breakdown of the way our precinct voted on Tuesday:

Governor: Younger Brown	124 138	Congressional - 1st : Johnson Taylor	120 159
Lt. Governor Curb Dymally	145 124	Legislature: Pharris Chappie	127 144
Secretary of State: Margosian Eu	83 174	Paradise Recreation District Directors: Kerr Finney	127 97
Controller: Ware Cory	102 134	Anderson Tichenor Johnson Splivalo	118 103 105 80
Treasurer: Unruh French	124 114	MEASURES: Prop 1: Veterans Bor Act of 1978 - For -	nd - 144
Attorney General: Deukmejian Burke	148 117	Against - 137 Prop 2. PUC-Legislat Constitution Amendme Yes - 102 No - 160	ent -
Prop. 3 - State Surplus	Coastal	Property Amendment -	Yes -123 No - 145
Prop. 4 - Chiropractors	Amendme	nt -	Yes - 155 No - 96
Prop. 5 - Regulation of Smoking -			Yes - 116 No - 187
Prop. 6 - School Employees - Homosexuality Statute			Yes - 119 No - 171
Prop. 7 Death Penalty Changes			Yes - 183 No - 98
Prop. 8 - Property Taxation Amendment			Yes - 159 No - 108
County of Butte Measure	A - Coa	l Burning Plant -	Yes - 120 No - 178

We are sorry we could not bring you an entire list of the election results. We are hopeful that we will be able to do after all elections in the future. By: Rev. Steve Lamkin, Little Church on the Mountain.

"GOD IS EVIDENT WITHIN YOU."

"The wrath of God is revealed from heaven against all ungodliness and unrighteousness of men, who suppress the truth in unrighteousness, because that which is known about God is evident within them; for GOD MADE IT EVIDENT TO THEM. For since the creation of the world His invisible attributes, His eternal power and divine nature, have been clearly seen, being understood through what has been made, so that they are without excuse." (Rom. 1; 18-20 - NAS)

Have you ever said, "I DON'T BELIEVE IN GOD"? I remember saying that one time many years ago, in a moment of lonliness and anger, and I remember being shocked to hear those words come out of my mouth. I didn't, at that time, know Him as a personal God, but I had heard the WORD. The very next day I found myself walking in the woods, looking at the infinate variety of God's creation, Tall trees, beautiful fall shades and colors in the leaves, no two alike. Then I thought, "This is no accident, it couldn't just gone BANG and happened, not all this beauty, not all this variety, NOT LIFE." Life is no accident, God gives life.

Then my heart broke at the blasphemous sin of the words that had come so freely from my very own lips. God said, "All have sinned," Rom. 3;23. God said, "The wages of sin is death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord." Rom. 6;23.

Jesus said, "Truly, I say unto you, he who hears My word, and believes Him who sent Me, has eternal life." John 5;24. Jesus said, "Eternal Life is to know God." John 17;3.

God is evident within you, look around you, see the trees, the deer, the birds, the flowers, the sky, the water, that's God's creation. Look into the Word of God for LIFE. That which is known about God is evident within you.

Amen . .

CHURCH NOTICES

Bible study is now held on Wednesday evenings in Steve Lamkins' home, beginning at 7 P.M., and youth Bible Study is held on the same evening at 7 P.M., next door at Bill Woods' home. For more information, call 533-3024 or 533-3078.

Regular Sunday morning Bible Study begins at 9:45 A.M. at Concow School, and Worship Services begin at 11 A.M. Services at the Little Church on the Mountain are under the direction of Steve Lamkin. Youth Minister - Bill Wood.

CLASSIFIED ADS

WORCESTERS DOZER SERVICE.
Cat D-2 Dozer/Rippers. S.E.
"Tanny" Worcester, cell 533-7039.

ELECTRONIC & ELECTRICAL
SERVICE AVAILABLE. Radio,
stereo, T.V. and C.B. repairs.
Antenna installation - C.B.
and T.V. Also electrical
wiring. Call Jim Pyle at
534-0430.

FOR SALE: 1964 Pontiac. New transmission. Excellent tires, P.S., A.C., new engine with 59K miles. This car has many happy miles to a lucky person. \$650.00. Call 534-9718.

Too busy to shop for Christmas? Don't get caught with your presents down. Remember your Avon Rep. Let her play Santa. Her hours are flexible. If you get a busy signal, she lives three miles up Big Bend Road from Park Hill on the left. The house with the round swimming pool. She will have most demos on display and you may call anytime after 6:00 P.M. and anytime by appointment. Jean Morton at 533-6455.

FOR SALE: Honda 90 Trail Bike;
Honda CL 100 motorcycle; two
twin sized beds with mattresses
and matching dresser; one gold
colored hide-a-bed - newly
reupholstered; one 3 speed bicycle;
two accordians both expensive
Italian made - one is student
and one is ladies. For more
information, call 534-1265.

FOR RENT: Three bedroom, two bath home with family room, central heating and fireplace in the Yankee Hill area. Call 533-5642.

Do your Christmas shopping the easy way. Avoid the crowds. Lovely gifts for family and friends through your Avon representative, Jean Morton. Call 533-6455 and let her do the walking.

Classified ads will be printed at the rate of 25¢ per insertion or \$1.00 for four insertions. No limit on words and you may combine more than one item in an ad. Call for low rates on display advertising.

All letters, articles and contributions of material should be mailed to Golden Feather Echoes, Route 1, Box 237-A, Oroville, California, 95965. Telephone 534-7468, 533-2279 or 533-3743.

Subscriptions are \$1.25 per month mailed and \$1.00 per month delivered. Subscriptions should be mailed to Joyce Clark, Route 1, Box 237-A, Oroville, California, 95965.